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Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

Gosh, look at the time.... the race season has 
mostly departed and rally season is upon us.  
 
The club has had a very successful start to the 
year, with an excellent running of Alexandra Rd. 
Read on to see what’s next. 
 

Clubnight - Prizegiving 
 
Our next club night will be our annual prizegiving. 
Details on date and place are to be confirmed, 
however we would like to get the trophies back so 
they can be engraved. 
 
If you have any trophies, please organise to get 
these back to Gordon Diggle in the next few weeks. 
 

Alexandra Road Sprint 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped to make this 
such a fantastic event. With an extra full field of 60 
competitors (including 14 of our own members) the 
competition was very close.  
 
Well done to club member Dave Ross, who flew in 
from Pert just to compete and managed to take a 
fine second overall for his troubles. Also well done 
to Marty Smith and Mark Kibble who took 4th and 
5th. Full results are available on our web site. 
 
A big round of thanks must also go to Bernie Keith 
and his helpers who put on a car display at the 
Newtown Festival, to promote the club and the 
Alexandra Road event. It is a great way for our club 
to be involved in the community. 
 

Shelly Bay Sprint 
 

The Shelly Bay sprint has been programmed in for 
Sunday 15th September. Mark it in your diaries to 
either compete or assist on the day. 
 

MSNZ AGCM 
 
Just a quick reminder that the Motorsport NZ 
AGCM is coming up on 24/25 May. The club will be 
represented by Jody Seabright and Gordon Diggle. 
If there are any items that you want raised at the 
AGCM, then please contact either of these two 
people  

WMSA Prizegiving 
 
Another reminder that the WMSA Prizegiving is on 
4 May at HVMC clubrooms starting at 6pm. 
  
There will be food in the form of Pizza, BUT only if 
you pre book your attendance and pay the cash 
contribution of $10 per person, payable on the 
night. Those persons just turning up may well find 
that they miss out on the pizza. 
  
It is an opportunity at a very low key level to 
socialise and celebrate the winners of the various 
competitions from the last competition year. 
  
Please contact Wayne Gair by email at 
wayne.gair@kapiticoast.govt.nz or by telephone at 
04 236 7541 evenings to book (there is an 
answerphone) 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 



 
Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 
 

 
Event Results 

 
Thank you to those who have sent in results from 
their events. If you have event results then send 
these to wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz. 
 

Commemorative Products 
 

The Glass Coasters, Polo Shirts and T-Shirts 
commemorating our 70th Anniversary are available 
for sale. They have the club’s logo and the 70th 
Anniversary info. Coasters are $20 for a set of 4. 
Polo shirts are only $25 and T-Shirts $20. 
Contact Jody Seabright direct to get yours. 
 

Membership Options 
 
Don’t forget the different membership options we 
now offer. Apart from the ordinary membership, we 
also offer family memberships, where the first 
family member is an ordinary member (at the 
standard rate) and then each additional family 
member (in the same household) is only $20 each. 
 
We also offer a social or non-competing 
membership for $20 for anyone who wants to 
belong to the club and be involved, but not 
compete at events. Of course this can always be 
changed to an ordinary membership later if you do 
decide to compete. 
 
Remember to tell others and promote these 
options. It is one way you can help build the 
vibrancy of the club further. 
 
 

 
Dave Ross 
 
 

 

 
Amanda Tollemache 
 

 
Peter Zivkovic 
 
All photos courtesy of Derek Quinn 

Coming Events - 2013 
 

27 Apr 2WD Tarmac Rally Manfeild 
28 Apr Gravel Hillclimb Mangahao Dam 
28 Apr Trial for beginners  
4 May WMSA Prizegiving HVMC Clubrooms 
4/5 May Hillclimb weekend Hawera, South 

Taranaki CC events 
5 May Gravel Sprint Triple Bridges, 

Hastings 
8 May Night Trial  
11-12 
May 

Gravel Sprint 
Day/Night 

Tea Creek, Carterton 

12 May Gravel Autocross Otaihunga 
12 May MG Classic Race 

Meeting 
Manfeild 

18-19 
May 

Seal Hillclimb 
Weekend 

Pukerimu & Otoia 
roads, Wanganui 

25 May MSNZ AGCM Wellington 
25-26 
May 

Dual Car Sprints & 
Clubmans Race 

Taupo 

26 May Gravel Sprint Puketiro Rd, Carterton 
26 May Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
2 June Rally Hawkes Bay  
2 June Clubmans Race 

Meeting 
Manfeild Winter Series 

8-9 
June 

Dual Car Sprints & 
Enduro Race 

Taupo 

9 June Seal Autocross Trentham 
12 June Night Trial  
22-23 
June 

Dual Car Sprints Road & Track Series, 
Manfeild 

23 June Seal Sprint Kaihinau Rd, Levin 
29 June Daybreaker Rally Fielding 
29-30 
June 

Dual Car Sprints & 
Clubmans Race 

Taupo 

 


